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Minutes of the October 10th, 2018, St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association

The 479th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30 AM. The opening prayer was given
by Chaplin John Fava.

All officers were present except Trustee Dan Bauer.

President Ratermann stated we received applications for membership from Doug McPherson and Donald Frazier. A
motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Jim Wurm to accept the application. Motion passed on a voice vote.

President Ratermann made the following announcements: We still need a Chief Chef; Frank Stubits is retiring as
our Head BBQ Master. Anyone wanting to volunteer please let him know. Gary Weigert started Back In Service
and requested a Memorandum of Understand. After discussion with the other board members it was decided not to
sign the memo at this time. John Bilyeu addressed the members about a Fund Raiser for Back stoppers that he and
Brian Young do every year on the 1st Friday in November. If anyone is interested in attending or donating any
items, please contact him.

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by John Bilyeu to waive the reading of the
minutes. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Treasure’s Report: Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made by Dick Buehler,
seconded by Ralph Harper to accept the report subject to audit. Motion passed on a voice vote.

President Ratermann said the following members have passed away. Elder members: Robert Preston and Joseph
Brasser. Members: Gary Schubert, Robert Huggans and John Stroer. Non members: Edward Hill, Gerald Prokopf,
Jack Fleming and Steve Eichhorn.

Old Business – None

New Business – Wil Grove made a motion to donate $100 to Jeff Rooda’s campaign in Jefferson County.
Seconded by Jim Wurm. Motion passed on a hand vote. Herman then asks the membership if they would bring
soap again this year for the needy to the next meeting.

President Ratermann stated we need to certify our web site. Terry Shoemaker then explained why we need to
secure our website and the cost would be $60. A motion was made by Don Cognata, seconded by Jim Wurm to
pay the cost. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Bob Driscoll then spoke about the coffee mugs that he custom makes for $20. You can view them on his website,
Stlouiscopshop.com. He then spoke about the organization “Finding Big Foot”. Stating, he does research and
investigation on citings that people report. He has also seen Big Foot, and he does exist.

Tony Pona stated we had 63 members in attendance today.

A motion was made by George Weindle, seconded by Ralph Harper to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 11:56.










